THE 2006 WSEHA SILENT AUCTION

Every year since 2000 the International Health Committee of WSEHA has held a silent auction at the WSEHA Annual Education Conference.  Proceeds from the Sixth Annual Silent Auction last year went to construction of water and wastewater facilities at a school in the high mountains of the Andes in Janconuño, Bolivia.  A total of $2831.10 was raised and provided to the private nonprofit organization Save the Children, who is implementing a variety of needed improvement programs with indigenous populations in this remote area.  Save the Children is an ongoing presence in the area, working with locals to improve health and living conditions for the people.

Janconuño is a village of about 450 people.  The name means “white breast” in the Aymara language.  The school is named “Elizardo Perez” after a famous Bolivian school teacher, and has 118 school children, some of whom walk several hours from smaller villages around Janconuño.  It is a public school from first to eighth grade.  There are nine teachers, one director and a house-keeper in the school.  The school has eight classrooms, one for each grade.  In grades one to six, teachers have implemented a “hygiene corner” for hand-washing, tooth brushing and combing.

The village had a potable water system installed in 2001, which depends on electricity for pumping the water to the distribution tank.  Unfortunately the electrical system does not work consistently; hence the water supply is erratic at best.  Only one of the four sealed wells with hand pumps in the village is functional.  Due to these conditions, most families get their water from open ponds.

Prior to this project, the Elizardo Perez School did not have any functional water connection.  And there were no faucets or hand washing facilities at the school.  Children washed their hands in a nearby pond.  They either drank the water brought from home or didn’t drink at all.  The school has six dry latrines with simple platforms, three for boys and three for girls.  The house-keeper is in charge of cleaning the latrines, but without water the cleaning is infrequent.

The project provided funds for Save the Children to upgrade portions of the existing drinking water system, in order to provide a consistent source of water to the school, and install hand-washing facilities for the school.  In addition these funds provide for new latrines to be built that are safer to use and easier to maintain.  With these improvements the school teachers will also be able to provide better hygiene instruction in each of the classrooms in grades one to six.

The WSEHA IHC worked with the Senior Manager for Corporate Partnerships in the U.S. to implement this project.  Proceeds from the silent auction were received by Save the Children at the beginning of June 2006.  Approximately 50% of the project was complete by early September 2006.  The water and sanitation facilities at the school were completed by October 2006.

The 118 children at the Elizardo Perez School thank you who helped bring them a clean supply of water, and usable latrines.  Your help made a big difference in their lives.  IHC will host the next silent auction at the 2007 Joint Conference.  We hope to see you there.  In the meantime, please consider making a donation (goods, services, or donation) to the recipient of proceeds from our next silent auction.

